WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
25th June, 2008

Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Compton, Gray, Macdonald and Cheetham

N. Gaskell - BOPRA


B. Henson - WVCA


A. Adams - SOSCA


B. Howard - BCCA


J. Holmes - Boothstown Luncheon Club


M. Shaw - Boothstown Over 60’s Club


S. Little - First Boothstown Guides 


M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association 


B. Boyd 
} Friends of Roe Green


S. Hartley 
} 


A. Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust


J. Williams - First Worsley Scott Group


A. Judge
} Queen Anne Drive Residents’ Association


J. Judge
}


D. Brittan - Worsley Methodist Church


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator



V. Joseph - Customer and Support Services



A. Godding - Neighbourhood Manager 



N. Craig - Salford Community Leisure 



A. Ainsworth - Salford PCT



S. Forrest - Greater Manchester Police fillin "other names" 
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

As this was the first meeting of the municipal year Members of the Community Committee were asked to elect a Chair for the meeting.


RESOLVED:
THAT Adrian Dunning be elected Chair of the Community Committee for the municipal year 2008/09.

Adrian Dunning - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

The Chair, Councillor Adrian Dunning, called upon the meeting to elect a Deputy Chair for the municipal year 2008/09.


RESOLVED:
THAT Mr. Michael Howard be appointed Deputy Chair for the municipal year 2008/09.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Karen Morris, Kath Ogden, Jean Barnes.

4.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 2008/09

Members were circulated a list of voting representatives as per the Worsley/ Boothstown Community Committee membership 2008/09, the following amendments were suggested to the membership list:-


(i)
Delete Mr. B. Smith, Beesley Green Community Centre Management Committee, insert Chris Yates, Worsley VCA and S. Hartley, Friend of Roe Green.  Members of the Community Committee requested that the Neighbourhood Manager circulate membership forms to Mrs. B. Howard and Mrs. S. Tittle and further report on membership be considered at the September meeting.

5.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

It was agreed that due to unforeseen circumstances this matter would not be considered and the minutes of that meeting and this meeting be considered at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

6.
SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST MEMBERSHIP APPEAL

Rosemary Knight, Governor of the Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust, gave a detailed presentation on how members of the community could become members of the NHS Foundation Trust.  Mrs. Valerie Iverson also supported the presentation and provided information to the Community Committee.  Members asked questions regarding how members of the community could become members and governors of the NHS Foundation Trust and commented upon the current level of those health services provided within the City.  It was reported that Councillor Gray was to meet the Shadow Health Minister to discuss health service provision within the Salford area.  The meeting were also informed by Mrs. Knight of the role of a governor of the Foundation Trust in relation to the management structure for the hospital.  The Community Committee thanked the visitors for their presentation and encouraged all members to take up membership through the forms which had been provided.  

7.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Police Issues

Members commented on the lack of police representatives at a recent community event and Members commented on difficulties they had with accessing police services on a number of issues within the neighbourhood management area.  It was reported to the meeting that recent crime statistics indicated (i) a 60% reduction in house burglaries, (ii) a 45% reduction in other burglaries, (iii) a 35% reduction in theft from motor vehicles and (iv) a 65% year on year reduction on offences of criminal damage.  


(b)
A580 Tunnels

RESOLVED:
THAT a further report on this matter be considered at the September meeting of the Community Committee.


(c)
Haydock Drive Area - Youth Issues

Members reported on problems which had occurred in this part of the Service Delivery Area with regard to incidents of broken glass and other youth related incidents. Steve Gerrard reminded Members of the Community Committee to call 872 5050 if they saw such events but he would investigate the comments being made by Members of the Community Committee.  


(d)
Houghton Lane Petition

It was reported that a reply had now been received from Steven Lee, Urban Vision, and some work appeared to be being carried out.  


(e)
East ???? Event

Members of the Community Committee reported on the fabulous success of this event and thanks to all who participated.  Members of the Community Committee paid particular tribute to the Boothstown Residents’ Association for putting on the most very successful community event.  


(f)
Rats in Allotments

Anne Godding reported on a telephone number of 909 6500 for residents to call if rats were seen in the allotment area.  She reported that this issue was being investigated by the Environment Directorate.  


(g)
Worsley Festival 2008

Councillor Karen Garrido reported that the programme was now available for distribution and that a full events list was now available.  Reference was also made to difficulties which had occurred in obtaining the necessary licences in relation to this event.  It was agreed that the programme be circulated to all Members of the Community Committee.

8.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT ISSUES

Anne Godding reported on the following issues:-


(a)
Newsletter

It was reported that the newsletter was now ready for publication and distribution across the Community Committee area and would be done at the earliest opportunity.  

(b) 
A580 Tunnels Update

It was reported that the response to the community consultation of which 1300 letters had been issued had only received 30 people opposing the scheme for the tunnels.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee reiterate its previous decision and ask for the scheme to be implemented at the earliest opportunity.


(c)
LAA Workshop

It was reported that a workshop on the LAA would be held on 17th or 18th September, 2008, and all Members of the Community Committee would be informed accordingly.


(d)
Community Action Plan

Members commented on the need to strengthen the measurable outcomes and do further work on the community action plan to show the development that had occurred on the priorities that needed to develop within the neighbourhood management area.


(e)
Operation Brocade - The Friday Night Project

It was reported that the first meeting of the project had been held last week and venues and programmes had been discussed but there would be a further meeting on 1st July commencing at 3.00 p.m.  Further volunteers were needed to support the delivery of this project.

9.
CHAIRMAN’S REVIEW OF THE YEAR

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be deferred.

10.
APPOINTMENT OF THE BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the Budget Sub-Group be made up as follows:-


Councillor R. Garrido, A. Dunning, B. Henson, B. Howard, Linda Cassasolo and B. Boyd.

11.
BUDGET ?? RECOMMENDATIONS

It was reported that there had been no meeting of the Budget Sub-Committee but a financial statement on the current position of all funding was made available to Community Committee Members.  
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT With regard to this matter Members raised the following issues which needed to be the subject of further reports:-


(a)
CCTV cameras


(b)
??? in Bloom




(2) THAT the Community Committee delegate authority to the Budget Group at its next meeting to consider all applications relating to summer based activity as the next meeting of the Community Committee would not occur until September.

12.
TASK GROUP MEMBERSHIP 2008/09

Members were circulated the current list of Task Group members for appointment and reappointment for the municipal year 2008/09.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Task Group members as listed be approved subject to the following amendments:-

· Transportation Task Group - include the name of Councillor R. Garrido

· Street Scene Task Group - delete Councillor R. Garrido, delete Councillor Gray, delete Councillor Macdonald, add Beryl Howard - Worsley Village Community Association 

· Amend Bob Boyd to the Friends of Roe Green 
· Health Action Partnership - delete Neil Baker, PCT, amend Bob Boyd Friends of Roe Green

13.
PROCEEDINGS OF TASK GROUPS

The Community Committee noted the proceedings of the following Task Groups:-


(a) 
Street Scene held on 11th June.


(b)
Children and Young People held on 29th May.

14.
PROCEEDINGS OF NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD

The Community Committee noted the proceedings of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board held on 12th May, 2008.

15.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting be held on 24th September, 2008, commencing at 7.30 p.m. at a venue to be confirmed.
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